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City of Bellevue 
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RE: Puget Sound Energy "Energize Eastside" 230 kV Transmission Line Project Proposal -

DEIS Phase 2 Scoping 

Dear Ms. Helland: 

Below please find the Bellevue City Council's comments regarding the appropriate scope for the above 

referenced transmission line project proposal (the "Proposal") in connection with the Phase 2 Draft 

Environmental Impact Statement ("DEIS"). 

The Bellevue City Council on behalf of its citizens continues its interest in the scope and thoroughness of 

the environmental review, and therefore it is appropriate that the City representatives provide 

comments to the Environmental Coordinator. The regulatory requirements for expanded scoping (the 

process being applied to the Proposal) are intended to be a flexible framework that encourages lead 

agencies to promote public participation, interagency cooperation, and use of innovative methods to 

streamline the SEPA process, as the lead agency deems appropriate (WAC 197-11-410.) 

Within this context the Bellevue City Council, operating in its role as representatives of the community, 

submits these comments to help ensure that the final EIS continues to adequately address issues raised 

by the community about the potential significant adverse environmental impacts of this significant 

infrastructure project. The final EIS should also clearly address how alternatives to the Proposal, 

including those project-specific alternatives proposed by PSE and additional reasonable project-specific 

alternatives identified during the Phase 2 DEIS scoping process, adequately address these issues. 

The Phase 2 DEIS has been described as the portion of the environmental review that focuses on 

project-level environmental impacts, including geographically-specific impacts. Prior to the Phase 2 

scoping period, we understand that Puget Sound Energy (PSE) has identified a "preferred alternative" 

for consideration for their Proposal, known as "Willow 2." As an investor-owned utility, PSE bears 

responsibility for planning and maintaining its infrastructure to reliably deliver electrical service to its 

customers and ratepayers, without direct oversight for that planning or capital improvement plan by any 

local jurisdiction. 

We understand that Bellevue and the other participating cities to the environmental review process are 

preparing the final EIS to support the local jurisdictions' roles as permitting agencies. When PSE selects 

a final route, it will apply for permits for that project, which must comply with the cities' various codes 
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